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Dear Parents/Carers 

 

We are delighted to announce that work will start on the long-awaited development of our 

Key Stage 2 internal quad areas and the dining hall. In addition to this we will also be having 

some work completed in the school kitchen. This re-development scheme will provide 

excellent facilities for your children, which have been specifically designed to enhance the 

break and lunchtime experiences. 

 

The new quads will provide outdoor table tennis facilities, football tables and a quiet space 

for the children to access. We are really excited by the designs, which we have worked hard 

to finalise over the last few months.  

 

The majority of the works programme aims to be completed by the spring term, and we are 

excited that pupils will be able to use the facilities for the first time in the new year.  

 

During construction work, the site will be fully enclosed, as the safety of the children is 

paramount, and building work has been scheduled so there will be no impact on the learning 

or safety of our pupils.  

 

There will be some impact on the use of the dining hall during the work, but we are fortunate 

enough to be able to use the school hall to serve and seat the children, whilst the dining hall 

is being renovated. Further to this, during the half-term break there will be essential 

maintenance of the school kitchen - we anticipate that this will run into the first part of the 

new school term. Therefore, on Monday 29th, Tuesday 30th and Wednesday 31st of 

October all children who usually receive a school dinner will be provided with a packed 

lunch.  

 

Rest assured, you will be kept fully up to date with the project and any implications during 

the build phase.  

 

Thank you for your co-operation.  

 

Mr D Thompson  
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